

26 February 2019

Dear resident,

## Re: Bypass proposals for Cuxham and Stadhampton/Chiselhampton - public drop-in exhibitions

I am writing on behalf of Homes England to invite you to attend one of our public drop-in events that we are holding in March regarding our proposals for bypasses at Stadhampton/Chiselhampton and Cuxham. This follows previous discussions held with relevant parishes and landowners during 2018.

You are likely to be aware of our emerging proposals for development at Chalgrove Airfield. Our proposals would deliver approximately 3,000 new homes (40% affordable housing), employment space, community, education and health facilities and public green space at the Airfield.

The delivery of appropriate and timely supporting infrastructure is key to supporting sustainable development at Chalgrove Airfield. As such, we are proposing significant investment in infrastructure, including bypasses at Stadhampton/Chiselhampton and Cuxham. We have been discussing our proposals with South Oxfordshire District Council, Oxfordshire County Council, surrounding parish councils, landowners and the local community since late 2016 and we remain fully committed to developing proposals associated with the proposed development of the Airfield at the same time as providing the necessary supporting infrastructure.

We have been carrying out further design and feasibility work on the potential routes and are now in a position to provide more detail.

## **Drop-in exhibitions**

We are holding drop-in exhibitions to present our emerging proposals and provide an opportunity for residents to speak with the project team and give feedback at the following times and locations:

Date	Time	Venue
Thursday 14 March 2019	4pm-8pm	Cuxham Village Hall, Oxford OX49 5NF
Friday 15 March 2019	4pm-8pm	Stadhampton Village Hall, The Green, Stadhampton, Oxford OX44 7UA

We hope to see you at one of our events. If you cannot attend and would like more information on the project, please get in touch by emailing <a href="mailto:sarah.ward2@aecom.com">sarah.ward2@aecom.com</a> or calling Sarah Ward on 07776 527 643.

For more information, please visit www.chalgroveairfield.com.

Yours faithfully,

Ken Glendinning, Head of Strategic Land

Homes England 50 Victoria Street, London, SW1H 0TL 0300 1234 500

www.gov.uk/government/organisations/homes-england